July 15, 2019
Web Announcement 1932

Urgent Notice for Behavioral Health Providers:

Moratorium Has Ended on Enrollment for Specialty 301 (Qualified Mental
Health Associates) and Specialty 302 (Qualified Behavioral Aides)

Update to Web Announcement 1746: The Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) will not seek to
reinstate the temporary moratorium implemented December 1, 2018, on new enrollments for provider type (PT) 14
Behavioral Health Outpatient Treatment and PT 82 Behavioral Health Rehabilitative Treatment, Specialties 301
(Qualified Mental Health Associates - QMHA) and 302 (Qualified Behavioral Aides - QBA). Effective immediately,
enrollment applications for QMIHA and QBA providers will be accepted for enroliment review and processing.

During the moratorium, the DHCFP was able to address the backlog of case reviews, identify gaps in the enrollment
process, review areas of concern, and outline a plan to strengthen the integrity of the program.

The DHCFP is committed to continually working with the provider community to ensure qualified providers are
enrolled to provide valuable services to Nevada Medicaid recipients.


https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_1746_20181116.pdf

